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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Preston niblack, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 1009
Committee: Finance


	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to fees for certain applications, appeals, filings and reviews processed and determined by the board of standards and appeals, and to repeal certain provisions of such code relating thereto.

	Sponsors: Council Members Weprin and James (by request of the Mayor)


	Summary of Legislation: This bill would increase fees charged by the Board of Standards and Appeals for various applications, appeals and filings. Most fees would have their dollar amount or percentage increased by 50 percent, though fees for more complex applications would be increased by 100 percent, while less complex applications would have fees increased by only 25 percent. The bill would also revise the fee structure to establish categories that better reflect the types of applications received and eliminate redundant categories. In addition, the fee exemption for non-profit applicants would be removed, except for applications for minor amendments.



	Effective Date:  The local law would take effect immediately.

	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated:  Fiscal 2010


	Fiscal Impact Statement:

Effective FY10
FY Succeeding

Effective FY11
Full Fiscal

Impact FY10
Revenues (+)

$330,000
$330,000

$330,000

Expenditures (-) 

$0

$0

$0

Net

$330,000
$330,000

$330,000



	Impact on Revenues:  The increases in the various filing fees would yield approximately $330,000 annually in additional revenue, beginning in Fiscal 2010.


	Impact on Expenditures:  There would be minimal to no impact on expenditures as a result of enactment of this legislation.


	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  N/A


	Source of Information:
New York City Council Finance Division 

                                                New York City Office of Management and Budget


	Estimate Prepared By:   Emre Edev, Senior Legislative Financial Analyst

                                             Nadine Felton, Assistant Director, Revenue
                                             City Council Finance Division



	History:  This bill was introduced by the full Council on May 20, 2009 and was referred to the Committee on Finance. It will be considered by the Committee on June 19, 2009.

	Date Submitted to Council:  May 20, 2009


